
Contract No. SFMTA-2022-31, Intercare Holdings Insurance Services, Inc. 

The San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency (SFMTA) seeks authorization for 
the Director of Transportation to approve contract SFMTA-2022-31 with Intercare 
Holdings Insurance Services, Inc., to provide worker’s compensation claims 
administration services for a contract amount not to exceed $33,771,962, for a three-
year base term and two three-year term extension options, for a total term of nine years, 
and requests the Board of Supervisors approve the contract. 

Not a “project” under CEQA pursuant to CEQA Guidelines 
Sections 15060(c) and 15378(b) because the action would 
not result in a direct or a reasonably foreseeable indirect 
physical change to the environment. 
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